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Town of Washington
Town Board Meeting
March 14, 2022

Present: Nanette Hilliard, Eldon Grossen, Chad Cassidy, Martha Ladwig, Janet Carley,                                    
Shane Luchsinger, Bill Heindrich, Cal Wasserstrass, Katrina Linde-Moriarty, Monticello Librarian

Meeting called to order by Nannette at 7:03PM.  

Roll Call, all Board members present.

Library Community Conversations:  Katrina spoke about the upcoming town meetings to be held to get peoples input as to where they see what the future of the library and the direction it should take.  What is the future of the library?  

New Business:  

Alternates for Board of Review on May 18 chosen were Martha Ladwig and Shane Luchsinger.   Eldon made motion and Chad seconded motion to accept these 2 as alternates for Board of Review.  Motion carried.

The letter to landowners who own property along County Roads where the ATV trails are going was reviewed.  A motion to approve the letters and mail they to folks along Hwy J and Hwy N was made.  An error was discovered in the letter which needs to be corrected.  When the correction is made a motion was made by Eldon and Chad seconded the motion to mail the letters.  
Chad discussed what an estimated cost could be for the cost of the signs for the ATV trails, just for signs could be around $800 to $900. The sign posts have yet to be determined and their costs.  It was also decided we should order extra of each sign in case something happens to one of the signs.  Motion to sign the agreement of Rent-a-Flash to order the signs was made by Chad and Eldon seconded the motion.   Shane will find out what gauge steel is needed for the posts.  

Mt Vernon Telephone Company dba TDS Telecom Permit to construct, maintain and repair utilities.    Motion to approve was made by and Eldon seconded the motion.   Motion carried.

TDS internet for the Town Hall – Martha explained that the cost would be $39.99/month.  She will follow-up with this.  Chad made the motion to approve installation of internet at the Town Hall and Eldon second the motion. 






Town Board Meeting
March 14, 2022
Page 2

Dennis Cleveland has stated he will mow the Thurlow Cemetery along with the cemetery he now mows on Loveland Road.  Mowing may not have to be done this year yet as there is still some cleanup to be done in the Cemetery.    Motion to approve Dennis mowing it was made by Eldon and Chad seconded motion.  Motion carried. 

Land Use Applications:  Charles & Catherine Boulding, Richard McKay & Terri McCarthy,  John & Heidi Witt, Brian Schoenhard, and Thomas Hilliard.   

Town of Washington Emergency Operations Plan:  Green County sent some updates to be put in the Emergency Operations Plan Book.  Chad made a motion to appoint Nannette Hilliard as Emergency Management Chair for a term to expire in April 2023.  Eldon second the motion.   Motion carried.  

Fehr Graham Engineering/BIL: This company has agreed to work with us on writing a grant for the Bipartisan Infrastructure funds.  The first grant needs to be submitted by April 1, 2022.  They will fill out application and act as a consultant.  Chad made a motion to hire Fehr Graham per their professional agreement for consultation and Eldon second the motion.  Motion carried.  

The May clean-up day will be on May 7 at the Recycling Center.

The Board of Review needed to change from the original date set to May 18, 2022. 

Lights update:  Nannette would like to have the lights at the Town Hall completed by the  April 5 election.  

New Credit Card:  Nannette has been working with Woodford Bank to obtain a new credit card.  There is 1 additional document she needs to obtain. 

Clerks Report:

Reading of minutes:  The minutes had been reviewed earlier.  A motion was made by Chad accept the Feb 14, 2022 minutes and Eldon seconded the motion.  Motion passed.  

Treasurer Report:  Martha read through the bills to be paid for March.  Chad made a motion to approve treasurers report and pay the bills and Eldon seconded.

Shane state he had worked 35 hours last month (February) plowing snow, and 10 hours so far this month plowing snow.  Shane talked briefly the problem he had with the snowplow but it is now working.  Not sure what the problem was.  
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Bill stated the Recycling Center will be opening this week on Wed. now through Dec.  

Eldon made a motion to adjourn and Chad seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 8:53PM.

The April meeting will follow the Annual Meeting, 3rd Tuesday of April, April 19, 2022 at 7:00PM.  







